Learning Together: Working as One

Aspire; Believe; Succeed; Excel

Friday Bridge Primary School

Newsletter

December 20th 2024

Maltmas Drove, Friday Bridge, WISBECH PE14 0HW office@fridaybridge.cambs.sch.uk

Tel: 01945 860220

@Fridaybridgepr2
Find us on

Facebook

Dear Parents & Carers,

Thank you for your support this term. Mrs Talbot and I have been made to feel very welcome by everyone. It has been a lovely festive week, with the children enjoying the Christmas activities and so many parents in school for the different events. A big thank you to Julie for our Christmas dinner and Mrs Crawford for organising the Santa Dash. We are also extremely grateful for your support with the Amazon Wishlists, we have seen about twenty books purchased so far so please continue to share the lists. We have said goodbye to Mrs Suttle today and wish her well in her new role. We will be welcoming Miss Papworth in January to teach Robins class.

Reminder Medication in school

Just a reminder that all medication should be taken to the school office daily to ensure the medication reaches the correct people each day and ensures everyone's safety. It is important that all medications, creams, lip balms and such like are given to the school office due to the risk of things being used by others, allergies and so on.

PE and/or Forest School days in January

Wrens- Forest School Thursday
Robins – Forest School Friday
Kestrels – PE on Monday and Tuesday
Hawks – PE on Monday

Amazon Wishlist

Please keep sharing our wishlist – look at the wonderful books we have already been donated!

Hawks Wishlist https://amzn.eu/cPpTUd3
Kestrels Wishlist https://amzn.eu/6inNx3C
Robins and Wrens: https://amzn.eu/4z1G4Dw



Attendance

Please ensure your child arrives in school before 08:50, as they should be in class ready to learn by then. We will be closing the gate at 08:49 to ensure this can happen. If you are concerned about your child let us know. If your child arrives after the gate has closed it is important an adult takes them to the school office for their safety and so we know they have arrived. If your child is absent from school you need to ensure we have been notified by 08:50 am, otherwise we will begin our 'live and well checks' which means that if we cannot get in touch with you we will call your child's emergency contacts and may mean a home visit to ensure you are all safe.

Governor Updates

Sonia Harwood our SEND Governor visited school on the 4th December, she has noted the following on her note of visit to share with you -

'On a visit to school, I was impressed to see how well the youngest children in our school are so caring towards each other. The children were enjoying the feel and smell of the amazing cinnamon playdoh that Miss Wiffen had made for them. I saw TA's calmly supporting some of our SEN pupils who were in need of some reassurance. Lots of children were able to tell me they knew that I was a governor because I had my orange lanyard on.'

Policy Updates

You can find our updated policy documents on our school website here <u>Friday Bridge Primary - Policies</u> we have attached a copy of our 2024 Attendance Policy with the newsletter in your email today.

If you have any queries or wish to discuss anything, please contact either of us using office@fridaybridge.cambs.sch.uk or call the school office. It is important that you use the office email address to ensure your emails are quickly directed to the right person.

We hope you have a restful Christmas holiday and Mr Brough and I look forward to welcoming the children back on the 8th January 2025.

Mrs Higgins & Mrs Talbot

Diary Dates

Wednesday 8th January - start of Spring term A
Friday 17th January - Cross Country (Wisbech Grammar School) - details to follow
Friday 31st January - Tag Rugby (Wisbech Grammar School) - details to follow
Friday 7th February - Netball (Wisbech Grammar School) - details to follow
Friday 14th February - Gymnastics (Wisbech Grammar School) - details to follow